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October 2016 
Newsletter 

Part 1ðInformation 

Editorial 

Hi Everyone! Welcome to the October Newsletter. Alt-
hough Iôm always going to AIM to publish 
on the 1

st
 of the month, Iôm now resigned 

to the fact that Iôll NEVER manage to get 
all the raw material available to publish it 
in the first week or so of a monthé. 
(scream!) 

Last week, Julie and I took a day off from 
house renovation and went to the Royal 

Yacht Squadron Foundationôs Marine Careers Fair. If 
anyone is interested in a career in the Royal Navy, Mer-
chant Navy, Shipbuilding or anything else in the marine 
sector, the RYSF can offer support with training and ed-
ucation costs. If you want to find out more: Iôve got a few 
leaflets, go to their website at https://www.rys.org.uk/rys-
isle-of-wight-foundation/  or contact me and I can pass 
on your details to them. The day brought a couple of po-
tential new Scouts, Young Leaders and adults and some 
interesting contacts offered to help with Media work. 
Many thanks to Didi and her team at the RYS for asking 
us along, and I hope that we can work together again 
soon. 

If you add it all up, with all the recruiting weôve being do-
ing throughout the summer weôve got a potential of 
about 100 new recruits. Well done to everyone who 
turned out to help at all the events!  

As usual, there are 3 sections to the newsletter. Part 1 is 
the Official County news.  

Part 2 is the Diary, additional event information and reg-
ular features. Let me put it simplyéé IF YOU READ 
PART 2 YOU WILL FIND OUT WHAT OTHER PEOPLE 
ARE ORGANISING FOR YOU TO JOIN IN WITH. IF 
YOU TELL ME ABOUT YOUR EVENTS I WILL ADD 
DETAILS HERE AND EVERYONE ELSE WILL KNOW 
ABOUT YOUR EVENT! There!é.Simple, isnôt it!.  

Section 3 is Wight Rovers Media Team reports and infor-
mation: read it to get a fresh insight on our activities.  

If youôre printing a copy of this for your HQ notice board, 
please print all of it and help encourage your Scouts to 
join the Wight Rovers Media Team and help promote 
Isle of Wight Scouts. If you'd like to find out more about 
the Wight Rovers, join us on the next training course é.. 

As some of you know, the planned Scouts Speak up 
course for Explorers was cancelled by the HQ team as 
we didnôt have enough takers. Weôre working to put to-
gether a Wight Rovers Media Team training session. Itôll 
have more content than previous courses and will con-
tain elements of the SSU course. The training will be 
open to everyone at no charge.  

Thanks to the Wight Rovers Media Team members and 
everyone else for your contributions. 

The next edition will be issued on about 1
st
 November-

ish so please send in your stories and notices to me at 
any time, but please try to make sure that's by 25th Oc-
tober. If you send me a mail and you donôt get an 
acknowledgement, please resend or phone me, and 
please excuse the fact that Iôm in a perpetual spin with 
working on the house all weekend and going off to work 
in Towcester for a rest from Monday to Thursday. 

Please keep Reporting on YOUR Scouting Fun and Ad-
venture!  

 All the Best  -   MaC   

(tel: 822844)  malcolmcox@hotmail.co.uk   

(Malcolm Cox ð Media Development Manager) 

  

 

County Commissionerôs  

                          Message 
Hello everyone. Just back from Surrey 
where Victoria and I met our regional 
counterparts. Did you know there are 
1116 groups in the region with over 
100,000 members? As usual a lot is 
happening across the country too, and 
Compass is still upsetting people! 
One message is to ask all the groups 
that have registered for A million 
Hands to update the website with the 
projects you have completed, and of 

course tell us here.  

Community Impact badges are great for all our mem-
bers to achieve and there are lots of programme ideas 
on the national website. All the planning is done for you! 
IT help mould our members into active citizens and pro-
motes us across the Island. 45000 CI badges have been 
sold by Scout Shops how many have been awarded on 
the IOW? Let me know. 

Donôt forget that if you have had your group AGM now 
all members of the group exec should be registered as 
members and they need to complete module 1. 

The plans for Walkie Talkie 2107 have started. You will 
be sent a list of Portsmouth groups, to chose one and 
make contact with each section;youôll then meet them 
on a trip across the sea on the 7th October 2017. More 
details soon. 

Back to this year though please put the Saturday 19th 
November in your diary. We will be holding a Corf devel-
opment day in the Mattinson centre 10am-3pm . Come 
along and give us ideas about what we should be think-
ing about in a five year plan for the site. How should it 
be run? What can we do to get greater use of the site? 
How do we fund new facilities? Come along for as long 
or as short a time that you can spare. We are still look-
ing for an enthusiastic Chair of the Corf Committee , this 

https://www.rys.org.uk/rys-isle-of-wight-foundation/
https://www.rys.org.uk/rys-isle-of-wight-foundation/
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could be someone from outside the organisation but 
may be has experience of projects, fund raising, or 
planning. 

I was able to visit 5th Ryde last week and see a new 
leader get invested , welcome Tamsin, and of course 
got to eat a chocolate filled banana cooked over em-
bers in the play area. I saw East wight district scouts 
too at their camp, did anyone beat 62 feet on the welly 
throw? I have some other visits planned but still waiting 
to hear from othersé 

The photo is of the military 
heritage badge of which i 
have 100. These have 
been devised by Age UK 
IW, Independent Arts and 
us as a small project to get 
Scouts and Explorers talk-
ing to veterans. If you 
would like to know more 
email me for the badge re-
quirements. The badges 
will be 75p each. The next 
Media Team training course 
will include a section on 
interviewing veterans, to 
help you with the badge. 

Finally the "font of all knowledge" ( not John Earley this 
time) but Scout Info Centre has changed itôs number to 
0345 300 1818. I recommend you give them a ring 
when you have that tricky question about an award or 
someoneôs record, they know more than I do! 

Happy Scouting, looking forward to Kingswood now at 
the end of this month with 150+ Cubs. 

YIS - Paul 

 

County Youth Commissionerôs  

         Message 
Hello one and all, thank you 
for taking the time to read 
our newsletter. For those 
who donôt formally know 
myself, I am Victoria Lawton 
and I am the Island Youth 
Commissioner, Assistant 
Scout Leader at 7

th
 Newport 

and Team Co-ordinator for 
the Wight Rovers Media 
Team.  

You may have seen me out and about at Scouting 
events on the Island over the past few months, under-
standing how Scouting is for the young people of the 
Island and how my new role will be able to help young 
people to share their views and opinions on all things 
Scouting. 

The weekend of the 30
th
 

Sept to 1
st
 October, my-

self and Paul attended a 
County Commissioners 
and County Youth Com-
missioners Conference, 
where I got the opportuni-
ty to meet with other 

Youth Commissioners from South East England to dis-
cuss ideas, what works and what doesnôt work and how 
to recruit young people for my Youth Commissioners 
Team. There are a lot of plans and ideas that I want to 
run with but I need Young Peopleôs opinions. If you are 
a young person who wants to shape the future of Isle of 
Wight Scouts or if you know of a young person who 
would be a great addition to my team, please get in 
contact with me on ï victorialouise12@googlemail.com 

I will be out at Corf for the Corf Development plan day 
on the 19

th
 November between 10:00 ï 15:00, so if any 

young people want to share their views on the future of 
Corf or would like to have a chat with me about any 
ideas they may have about camps, group nights or 
events they may like to see, please donôt hesitate to 
come and have a chat with me. 

I also encourage any young writers or photographers to 
share their stories for the newsletters, as I want to hear 
and see your views on Isle of Wight Scouting and what 
it means to you. 

Keep up to date with my future plans on Facebook via 
looking for Victoria Lawton or on Twitter @VictoriaIYC 

Thanks and have a great month of Scouting.  V. 

Thanks V, and welcome to the team where I know 
weôll make good use of your Media qualifications! 

 

 

Meet Mark Tarry 

Mark Tarry has been appointed to a new Deputy UK 
Chief Commissioner role. This formally recognises the 
responsibilities that Mark has taken on over time to de-
velop and support Scouting across the UK, especially 
ensuring that we keep on track with our important 
growth work. As well as representing Scouting across 
the UK, Mark will share the responsibility for leading on 
specific initiatives with the UK Chief Commissioner. 
Mark has held many local and national roles, having 
been Deputy Chief Commissioner of England and Chief 
Commissioner of England since 2010. 

Tim Kidd will appoint a further Deputy UK Chief Com-
missioner and this will be advertised in the coming 
months. Tim intends to work with two deputies to share 
the workload. Keep an eye out on the volunteer vacan-
cies area of the www.scouts.org.uk website.  

 

 

mailto:victorialouise12@googlemail.com
http://dmtrk.net/31ME-BE26-3D70EV-51K8Q-1/c.aspx
http://dmtrk.net/31ME-BE26-3D70EV-51K8Q-1/c.aspx
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Part 2ð Diary Dates, 
Upcoming Events & 
Features 
      

 

MADACT (was CCNEST)  

(Elaine, I canôt remember what that stands 
foré) 

There will be a ñMADACT (was CCNEST) on Sun-
day 16th 10.00 ótil 15.00. Please bring packed 
lunch but tea and coffee can be provided. We need 
your help please as lots & lots & lots to do at Corfò. 

 

October Diary Dates 

Mon 3-Tues 11 Scout Community week 

Fri 7-Sun 9 Wood Badge Weekend three  
                     Managers & Supporters 

Sat 8            WW Cub Football Competition 

Sat 8            Walkie Talkie event 

Sat 8           Island Scouts Shooting Club mtg 

Mon 10 EW Cub Ghost walk 

Mon 11 ESL's Meeting  

Sat 15 /Sun 16 EW Eric Warner District  
                                Scout Night Hike 

Sun 16              Wood Badge Cafe     

Mon 17 Adult Training Mod. 10a  
                       First Response Refresher 

Mon 17 - Tues 18 Jamboree On The Air  
                                (JOTA/JOTI) 

Thurs 20 WW District Executive Meeting 

Thurs 20 Network Drop in -  
                             Theme: International 

Sat 22                YL Training (modules B,C,E,F,I)  

Sat 22                  EW Beavers Skills day 

Sat 22 to Sun 30 School Holiday 

Mon 31 Cubs100 Ghost Walk 

 

November 

Sat 5    District Archery Competition 

Sat 5    Safeguarding Awareness session 

Tues 8     Wood Badge Caf® 

 

 

 

Diary updates 

Saturday 19th November we will be holding a Corf 
development day in the Mattinson centre 10am-
3pm  

 

Embrace the New, but  

            Remember the Old 

 

Hereôs County Archivist 
Barry Grovesô regular fea-
ture, with one vintage photo 
from East Wight and one 
from West Wight.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Wight ï 1
st
 Wootton Sea Scouts ï 1916. 

1
st
 Wootton was formed in 1911.  The Troop was led by 

the Reverend C.L. Blake as Scoutmaster and J.C. Hen-
nah as Assistant Scoutmaster. 

From the County Press we found the Group closed in 
August 1965 and transferred everything to 4

th
 Newport. 

The Group was reformed in 1973 as 4
th
 Newport and 

Wootton. It re-registered as 1
st
 Wootton in 1984. 

 

 

East Wight ï 1
st
 Ventnor 

The picture shows 1
st
 Ventnor at Rocket Practice in 

1911. We do not have a lot of information on 1
st
 Ventnor 

but the image was not taken before November 5
th
 but 

on the cliffs practicing firing a rocket and line to a ship 
that was in trouble, to enable a rescue of crew before 
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the ship sank. You can see the rockets horizontally be-
hind them.  

 

The new DBS system 

   An explanation from John Early 

NEW ADULTS joining (or re-joining) Scouting who re-
quire a disclosure will receive a welcome email two days 
after they are added to Compass. The email will remind 
them that obtaining a disclosure plays an essential part 
in safeguarding the young people in the Movement. It 
will also explain how to obtain a valid disclosure and that 
they need to complete the application process within 30 
days. This email will be copied to their line manager, the 
relevant Commissioner and Appointment Secretary. 
If a completed disclosure application has not been made 
within 20 days, a reminder email will be sent to the indi-
vidual and copied to their line manager, Commissioner 
and Appointment Secretary. 
                                                      
EXISTING ADULTS who are required to renew their dis-
closure will receive reminder emails informing them that 
their disclosure is about to expire approximately 90 days, 
60 days and 30 days before it does. The email(s) will 
explain what they have to do in order to apply for a new 
disclosure. Their line manager, Commissioner and Ap-
pointment Secretary will also be informed at 90, 60 and 
30 days that the disclosure is about to expire. 
 
If by the time the original disclosure expires a completed 
application has not been made, further reminders will be 
sent 1 day and 20 days after expiry. 
 
SUSPENSION of adults who have not submitted a dis-
closure application 

If after 30 days (of joining for new adults or expiry for 
existing adults) a completed disclosure application has 
not been made, the relevant commissioner (normally the 
District Commissioner) will be informed that they must 
suspend the individual concerned. 
 
Suspensions are not an automated process, however 
they are mandatory and Commissioners will need to 
complete the suspension process on Compass 
(including obtaining the approval of the next Commis-
sioner in the hierarchy). It is critical that óNo valid disclo-
sureô is selected as the suspension reason.                         

Members who do not have a valid disclosure when this 
process starts. 
There will be a number of volunteers who do not hold a 
valid disclosure when the mandatory suspension system 
is introduced. Some of these will be volunteers whose 
disclosure has expired as well as those whom have nev-
er had a disclosure. These individuals together with their 
line managers will be contacted directly to let them know 
that they do not currently hold a valid disclosure and that 
they will have 30 days to submit a disclosure application 
via Atlantic Data. If they do not submit a disclosure with-
in 30 days of the system being implemented their rele-
vant Commissioner will be informed that they must be 
suspended from any involvement with Scouting. 

In order for these systems to work efficiently, it is im-
portant that all volunteers (including Occasional Helpers) 
have a valid up to date email address recorded on Com-
pass so that the reminders are not missed. 

This process is not automatic but is mandatory and com-
missioners will have to complete the process and gain 
approval of the next commissioner in the hierarchy 

In order to be unsuspended the individual concerned will 
need to complete a disclosure application, obtain a valid 
disclosure and complete the vetting process. Once they 
have cleared the vetting process, the relevant Commis-
sioner and Appointment Secretary will be notified and 
the individual will be unsuspended by HQ.  

 

 

Corf Nature Walks 

Please can you do me a great favour and print off the 
next page and give out to each of your Cub, Scout and 
Explorer Unit Sections. 
 
You would help Corf greatly as we are given money, 
while we are still in the EU maybe, to carry out these 
Nature Walks. Hence the reason why we can do it for 
FREE. 
 
We are a bit short on the number of Nature Walk Teams 
this year to obtain the full grant so please book your 
space for a very interesting and eye opening Nature 
walk around Corf! 
 
The bird ringing side of it is mainly carried out in the 
Spring, but still lots to see and it helps with badge work. 

 
Hope to hear from you soon! 
 
Barrie Price, Corf Scout Campsite Warden 
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CORF NATURE 
WALKS 

 
There are to be a series of Nature Walks organised during 
the coming year. 

 

These are for Cubs, Scouts and Explorers in Groups of 6 
ï 10 people, and last for 2 to 3 hours. They can be ar-
ranged at weekends or during an evening to fit in with 
your programme. Several groups can normally be organ-
ised at the same time. 

 

They can be used as the first part of the Naturalists 
Badge. 

 

They will show the birds, animals, trees and flowers of 
Corf Camp, and if the weather is suitable will show some 
bird ringing and the nest boxes which are now all over 
Corf. 

 

To arrange a walk please contact the Warden, Barrie at 

Corf on 07525726867 or mail  barrieprice9@aol.com 
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Follow the Penguins 

Several brave souls have already volunteered for 
thisðhow about you? 

 

This looks like fun! 

Gilders sent me this amazing idea for a fun 
evening out. I wanna go! 

If youôve got any ideas for a visit let me know and 
weôll add here, in the Diary section. 

The Guides came too! 

Later in the newsletter you can see some of Tim 
Scottôs brilliant photos of the Isle of Wight Day 
parade. Iôve got half a page to fill up here, so 
here are a coupe of photos Tim took of the 
Guides who were there too! 

International Cowes! 

This Saturday, 15th of October, Cowes Area ESU 
are hosting an international event called Jamboree 
On The Internet (JOTI for short) in which Beavers, 
Cubs and Scouts from 1st Gurnard, 1st Northwood 
and 2nd Cowes will be able to communicate with 
other members of the Scouting movement across 
the world. This will be taking place at Northwood 
Primary School from 10am to 3pm.  

Thanks for that Cuthbert! 
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Part 3ðWight Rovers 
Hi Team ! Letôs start with some fun from Karina  

 

Get Ready for Penny 
Back on the 7th of September, a very exciting event hap-
pened. Can you guess what? 
*silence* 
You mean you don't know? *sighs* 

It was Penny's 70th birthday of course! If you don't know 
who Penny is, (but you should by now) she is the amaz-
ing Cub Scout Leader at 1st Godshill and Rookley! 

As she was too busy with friends to celebrate with us at 
the Pack  we had to leave the party to the next week. 

I was so excited when it reached the 14th September to 
see how all the Cubs there were getting on. When I ar-
rived at the Godshill Scout Hut, I saw a most shocking 
and surprising sight which almost made me lose my ap-
petite... MOST OF THE CUBS WERE BOYS! When I 
was a Cub, there were mostly girls! What went wrong?  

Here is a picture here to prove it. 

But luckily I still had enough appetite to wolf down 2 slic-
es of cake though; made by the lovely Soeli (known as 
Baloo) they were delicious! 

It was fun looking at the Cubs play various 
games; Clothes-pin tag; a ball game and 
another where you had to get the people 
from your team across the grass using dif-
ferent methods (this was the most fun to 
watch). 

There were some indoor games as well. 

And finally, now I'm going to show the interview. This 
features maniac laughter, a lot of history, and lots of fun-
ny bits. I bet you're thinking, 'She's been going on and 
on about unrelated stuff, where's the interview?' Well at 
last, here it is: 

My first question was, 'How long have you been in 
Scouting?' Well this needed a lot of mathematical think-
ing from my mum! The answer was revealed to be over 
37 years, Penny starting from 1979!!!! 

2nd was 'What has motivated you to carry on Scouting?' 

NOTE: Before reading this question, check how much 
leisure time you have. Minimum time it takes to read this 
question: 2 hours (judging that you do nothing else like 
eat or drink) 

Still here? Let's carry on then. 

A: Both my brothers were Cubs and my dad was a Scout 
not long after Baden Powell started. I was in Brownies, 
Guides and Sea-rangers. I had a great time there and 
enjoyed camping but they didn't take girls then! I wanted 
my kids to have a lovely time and suggested someone 
should start Scouts in Godshill and that she would help 
(well, you know what happened next)! Shortly after that, 
her and someone else decided to build an HQ in 1989. 

Q: What's your favourite thing about being a leader? 
A: When some of the shy people grow up and become 
things like airline pilots and doctors! 

Q: What is your dream? 
A: I think I've achieved my dream, to be honest! I would 
like some new windows for the Scout Hut though! 
*laughs crazily* I don't have any other dreams other than 


